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Large scale banking of clinical 
isolates at the NPHL began in the fall of 
1997, shortly following the move of the 
public health laboratory from Lincoln to 
UNMC. The original goal of the banking 
program was to obtain Salmonella isolates 
from throughout the state for serotyping. 
Since that time, other isolates of epidemiological 
importance have been added to the 
submission list. In 2001, over 650 isolates 
were forwarded to the NPHL which represented 
11 different genera of bacteria 
(Table 1). 
The main goal for the banking 
program today is to provide typing information 
for outbreak investigations and to 
evaluate antibiotic resistance trends as they 
appear and become more prevalent. The 
availability of these isolates also enables 
the NPHL to participate in the National 
Antimicrobial Resistance Monitoring System 
(NARMS) in collaboration with the 
CDC, the FDA, USDA, the Food Safety 
and Inspection Service, the Agricultural 
Research Service, and other state health 
departments. This program was developed 
as a mechanism to monitor antimicrobial 
resistance in enteric bacteria isolated from 
humans and animals. The information is 
used to define trends, essential for the initiation 
of prevention programs to limit the 
development and spread of antibiotic resistant 
microorganisms. 
Over the past year, the NPHL has 
utilized isolates from this collection in a 
variety of studies. Pulse field gel electrophoresis 
(PFGE) typing is currently performed 
on all E. coli 0157:H7 isolates submitted 
to the laboratory. The PFGE patterns 
are posted electronically (PulseNet 
System) for a national tracking of the clonality 
concerning the spread of this pathogen. 
Local outbreak events, such as that 
which occurred with meningococcal disease 
in students from Crete and DeWitt, 
Nebraska (Neisseria meningitidis serogroup 
B) and the increase in numbers of 
Shigella flexnerii in the Omaha area, were 
also evaluated using PFGE typing. Susceptibility 
testing is currently performed on 
Campylobacter species and Salmonella 
serogroups to determine antimicrobial resistance 

treads within our state. The preliminary 
results of this testing showed the 
emergence of increased resistance within 
specific Salmonella serotypes, including 
resistance to cephalosporins Our results 
also showed that resistance to fluoroquinolones 
in both Salmonella and Campylobacter 
species does not appear to be a 
problem within our state at the present 
time. Finally, the serotyping of Salmonella 
has been useful as an epidemiological tool 
to evaluate antibiotic resistance within 
specific serotypes. 
In addition to these ongoing 
evaluations, the NPHL will be studying 
molecular methods for the species identification 
of nonjejuni Campylobacter and for 
the serotyping of Salmonella. The NPHL 
is also participating in a program with the 
CDC to study the serotypes of Haemophilus 
influenzae isolates that were associated 
with invasive disease in children aged <5 
years. 
To make the banking program a 
success, we continue to depend on and 
appreciate the support of laboratorians 
throughout the state. Listed in Table 2 is 
an updated list of the organisms we would 
like submitted to the NPHL for banking. 
Questions concerning this program can be 
addressed to Dr. Peter Iwen at 559-7774. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 


